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Isaiah 11:6  The wolf will live with the lamb, the leopard will lie down with the goat, the 
calf and the lion and the yearling together; and a little child shall lead them.
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     “Early Sunday morning, while it was still dark, Mary Magdalene came to the tomb and found that the stone 

had been rolled away from the entrance.  She ran and found Simon Peter and the other disciple, the one whom 

Jesus loved (John).  She said, ‘they have taken the Lord’s body out of the tomb, and I don’t know where they 

have put him.’  Peter and the other disciple ran to the tomb to see.  The other disciple outran peter and got 

there first.  He stooped and looked in and saw the linen cloth lying there, while the cloth that had covered 

Jesus’ head was folded up and lying in the side.  Then the other disciple also went in, and he saw and believed--

for until then they hadn’t realized that the Scriptures said he would rise from the dead.  Then they went home”  

(John 20:1-10 NLT) 

 

     There it is, the Easter story.  It is more than 2,000 years old, and as all old stories go, after so many years, it 

loses it’s significance.  We have all heard it most of our lives, and accept it without realizing the impact it made 

on the believers of that time. 

     Imagine how you would feel if you had buried a loved one three days earlier and went to the grave site to 

bring flowers.  As you approached the site, you see the ground open, the casket open, and no body there..  What 

would you think, and how would you feel? 

     Jesus’ resurrection from the dead gives us all hope, and a promise that we will also have eternal life.  

Because Jesus is alive forever means that we will be too.  Where we spend eternity is our choicer to make, and I 

pray that all who read this has accepted the Christmas and Easter stories as fact, and that all who believe in them 

will spend eternity in the presence of God and Jesus midst all the glory of heaven. 

     Notice also in the above story that both Peter and John mentioned that the cloth covering Jesus’ head had 

been folded.  That is significant because it means that he will be back.  It was an old custom dating back to 

meals in a home.  A folded napkin meant that the one who left the table would return. 

     I personally think that the return of Jesus is not too far in the future.  All of the signs predicted in the Bible 

before his return are happening now, and at an ever increasing rate. 

     That means, when he does come back, that we will see graves open and empty again.  The Bible says that the 

dead in Christ will rise first to meet him in the air, and those of us who believe will join them.  What an exciting 

time that will be! 

     Don’t take the Easter story for granted.  It is a promise to us that we will one day leave this sinful world to 

join Jesus for all eternity.  It gives us our greatest hope.  Look up, for our redemption is nigh.  I hope you are as 

excited about that as I am! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

                                       
 

               

  

              
 

                
 

 

              1 
  

 

          2   

B. Doug Kunz 

B. Xena Reuss 

            3    
 

                    4  
Worship/Sunday 

School 10:15am 

Communion/ Carry-

In  
Lenten Service Golden 

Point-Bob Wagner 5pm 

                   5 
 

 

            6 
  
 

              7 
 
CHOIR 6:30pm 

              8 
SESSION 

6:30 pm 

 

 

          9 
B. Kirk Neally 

           10 
B. Ryan Barnett 

                  11 
Worship/Sunday 

School 10:15am  
Lenten Service UMC-       

Larry Menshel 5pm 

            12 
B. Marsha 

Froman 

B. Larry Taylor 

B. Richelle 

Shattell 

           13 
  
 

              14 
CHOIR 6:30pm 

 

B. Brad 

Greenslaugh 

           15 
 

         16 
 

           17 
B. Jeff Piggott 

                  18 
Worship/Sunday 

School 10:15 am 

Deacon’s Donuts 
 Lenten Service Bethel-

Nick Gleason 5pm 

 

            19 
 

           20 
 

                     21 
 

CHOIR 6:30pm 

  

B. Holly Wilde     

           22 
  
 

 

         23 
 

          24 
 B. Heather 

Barnett 

                 25 
Worship/Sunday 

School 10:15 am 

Coffee Hour:  
Lenten Service 

Elvaston-Doug 

Campbell @ 5pm 

              26 
 

 

 

 

           27 
 

                  28 
CHOIR 6:30pm 

 

B. Rachel 

Marshall 

           29 
 

Seder Supper 

6pm 

         30 
B. Richard 

Strope 

 

Good Friday 

Service 3pm 

            31 
Easter Egg Hunt 

10am 



               

 
 
      

PRAYER LIST……… 
Sharon Anderson 
Dane Buschling (head injury) 
Jackie Weigand Cooper 
Kathy Courtois (Kevin’s sister, cancer) 
Shay Sewell Darnell (liver cancer) 
Erik Diderikson 
Karen Feikert 
Gladys Fleck  
Matt Fleck    
Amy French 
Paul French 
Ruth Henze (Glenna’s aunt) 
Mary Holmes 
Ethan Jones 
Samantha Jones (Nicole Dadant Jones’ 

daughter) (cancer) 
Phoenix & Lilly Keefe  
Megan Kelly (cancer treatment) 
Family of Monsignor Greg Ketchum 
Shelby Kite (cancer) 
Tom Kraushaar (heart attack/stent) 
Donna Leffler 
Sharon Martin 
Linda Massey  
Gary Miller 
J.D. Piggott 
Marlene Piggott 
Patricia Potter 
Marie Spence (illness)  
Dave Stark 
Mary Starman (Glenna’s Mom)  
Strope Family (Mark’s father passed) 
Ethel Thomas  
Patty Thrush 
Ashley and Laura Toler 

(daughter/granddaughter of Carol 
Wagner)   

Duck Whitaker 
Hayden Wheatley (Cancer)         
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
         
Montebello & Other Facilities  
    Rosemary Taylor, Katie Martin, Mabel 

Lee VanAusdall, , Enid Marshall, Kay 
Schmitz (River Hills) 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 PRAYERS FOR MILITARY/OTHERS 
     Amber Froman, Brandon Matlock 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Monetary donations can be made payable to: 
“Hamilton Food Pantry” 

and mailed to: 
Bethel Presbyterian Church 

1421 Broadway 
Hamilton, IL  62341 

Other items are also accepted, such as toiletry 
items: soaps, detergents, personal hygiene 

products, etc. May God bless you for all of your 
continued community support. 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Building & Grounds 
 
February was a busy month for Building & Grounds. We 
have had repairs made to the Sunday School room 
restroom as the seal was leaking and the mens restroom  
due to clogged drains.  The pole light was repaired, located 
on the south entrance, as well as  replacing the wall pack 
and rewiring for the dusk to dawn light.  The south 
entrance is now safely, well lit. 
On Tuesday, February 20th the rain storm brought three 
foot of water into our basement. After pumping for several 
hours, replacing a failed sump pump, furnace filters and 
more, we were able to restore heat to the building. Moving 
downspouts, tiles and dirt work needs to be implemented 
in order to prevent future flooding.  Next Session meeting:  
3-8-18 @ 6:30pm. 
Steve Egan, Matt Fleck, Bob Coyle, Brad Greenslaugh, Marc 
Cochran, Connie Kunz 

……………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Fellowship and Outreach   

Valentine bags were filled by the congregation and 
decorated by our children’s Sunday School class.   

A big thank you to Karen Austin & Connie Kunz for 
delivering the gifts and visiting with our church members 
who haven’t been able to get out this winter.  
 
Karen Austin 

 
 
 

 
 
 
To my dear friends at Bethel Presbyterian Church, 
Thank you so much for having Karen come to my home 
representing the people of Bethel.  I’m handicapped 
and sort of a shut-in so it was nice to have company 
come with a very generous present.  I appreciated all 
the love on the actual Valentine’s Day!  Kay Floyd was 
here while Karen was and we had a lovely visit.  
Thanks again for all the lovely gifts.   

                                                Sincerely, Sue Marson 

Bible Study with John Furniss   
Saturday, March 17th @ 10am.  Bring your bible and 
your coffee!  Prepare for great conversation while 
learning the word of God. 
 
 
 

 
 

Marlene Piggott would like to thank Bethel 
for donating food items and your time for the February 
Blood Drive.  Your service makes a difference when seconds 
count! 
 

 
 
 
Friends and helpers at Bethel Church, It was special 
having a church friend stop for a visit and deliver a 
Valentine gift bag with so many useful items. The 
goodies a treat, the monket & stuffed ape cute for 
February and next year.  Of course we all need pencil & 
paper for notes and hand solution.  It won’t be long 



until the weather is better and I’ll be back.  Thanks to 
all.                   
                               Sincerely, Colleen Humphry 

Yard Sale in June!  
 
Just a reminder about our annual yard sale.                          

We are now accepting donations! 

Our moving men have about had it but they will pick up.  
We appreciate your donations and will be asking for your 
help again this year. 
 
Adult Fellowship 

……………………………………………… 
 
Stewardship Committee 
 
 
Bethel has been blessed once again, to be able to donate to 
our outreach ministries.  Campus Crusade (CRU) with 
Emily, Lee, Abe and Jack Ruppel and  EFCA (Evangelical 
Free Church of America) with Stewart and Patti Humphry  
received $1,200.00 each as an annual donation to spread 
the word of God throughout college campus’ and around 
the world.  

 

 
March Birthdays 
 
2    Doug Kunz/Xena Ruess 
9    Kirk Neally 
10  Ryan Barnett 
12  Marsha Froman/Larry Taylor/Richelle   
Shattell 
14  Brad Greenslaugh 
17  Jeff Piggott 
21  Holly Wilde 
24  Heather Barnett 
28  Rachel Marshall 
30  Richard Strope 
 
 
 
 
 
Monetary donations can be made payable to: 

“Hamilton Food Pantry” 
and mailed to: 

 
Humbly Submitted, Kevin Spence, Sharon Martin 
……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Adult Fellowship Group/Women’s Group 
 
Seder Supper:  March 29th @ 6:00 pm:  Sign up sheet is  
available to donate items for the supper as well as help 
with the meal preparation.   
 
The Annual Bethel Easter Egg Hunt will be held March 31st. 

at 10am. Children will be dying eggs and filling Easter 
baskets for the congregation. An Easter Egg Hunt will    
follow the activities.   
 
Thelma Cochran, Marlene Piggott, Phyllis Fleck 

…………………………………………………………………………….. 

                                              
 
 

Bethel Presbyterian Church 
1421 Broadway 

Hamilton, IL  62341 
Other items are also accepted, such as toiletry 

items: soaps, detergents, personal hygiene 
products, etc. May God bless you for all of your 

continued community support. 
 
 

 

        Deacon of The Month    
 

                                “ Patricia Potter” 
 
 
 

 
Memorial Committee 
 
Bethel would like to extend a heartfelt thank you 
to the Strope family for their generousity in naming  
Bethel Youth Group as one of the recipients of memorial  
left in the name of Mark’s father, Richard Strope.  We pray 
Bethel will be able to do great things with our youth with 
your generous donations.  
 

                             March Sunday School Schedule 
 
                             3-4-18  Lindsay Figge 
                             3-11-18  Tammy Greenslaugh 
                             3-18-18  Debbie Neally 
                             3-25-18  Sharon Martin 
 
  .    
 
 

 
Connie Kunz, Dr. Strope, Marlene Piggott, Karen, Feikert, Paul Figge 

……………………………………………………………………………… 
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Easter Lilies for the Sanctuary this Easter will be $15.00 per plant. The lilies will have 5-6 blooms provided by 
Montebello Gardens. 
 

Orders may be taken through Sunday, March 18th and payment must be made at that time. Please make 
checks payable to: Bethel Presbyterian and mark the check “Lily”. 
 

Please fill out the following form and put in collection plate ASAP or return to the church office with the 
payment, NO LATER THAN SUNDAY, MARCH 18TH. 
 
Name(s) of Donor(s): 
 

 ___________________________________________________________  
 
 ___________________________________________________________  
 

In Honor of: 
 

 ___________________________________________________________  
 
 ___________________________________________________________  
 

In Memory of: 
 

 ___________________________________________________________  
 
 ___________________________________________________________  
 

Other: 
 

 ___________________________________________________________  
 
 ___________________________________________________________  
 

Number of Poinsettias:_________ at $15.00 each = __$_________ 
 

Will the poinsettia be picked up on Easter? 
 

______Yes    ______NO 
 

Please give to shut-in or to nursing home?_______ 
 
 

 


